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12. Meter Reading, Billing, Collection and Estimated Bills:  (Cont'd.) 
 
 C. Estimated Bills - Residential Customers:  (Cont'd.) 
 
  (3) In the event that no actual meter reading is obtained by the 

time the bill representing a maximum of six months 
consecutively estimated gas usage is rendered, the Company 
shall send a letter to the customer, except where the 
customer resides in a multiple dwelling (as defined in the 
Multiple Dwelling Law) and the meter is not in the 
apartment, such letter shall be sent to the customer's 
landlord, the landlord's managing agent or building 
superintendent, offering a special appointment for meter 
reading.  (If the Company's records do not contain the 
address of the landlord, his building agent or building 
superintendent, the Company should request that the customer 
furnish such information, if available to him).  The 
Company's offer for special appointment shall include 
evening and Saturday appointments. 

 
  (4) Where the Company has submitted an estimated bill or bills 

to a residential customer that understate the actual amount 
of money owed by such customer for the period when estimated 
bills were rendered by more than 50 percent or one hundred 
dollars ($100), whichever is greater, the Company shall 
notify the customer in writing that he or she has the right 
to pay the difference between the estimated charges and the 
actual charges in regular monthly installments over a 
reasonable period that shall not be less than three months. 

 
 D. No Access Procedure - Residential Customers: 
 
  (1) If at the end of eight months of consecutively estimated 

bills for gas service, the customer does not respond to the 
request for a special appointment, a second letter shall be 
sent offering a special appointment and advising the 
recipient that if said recipient fails to make an 
appointment, a special charge of twenty-five dollars (plus 
applicable tax) will be added to the next bill for refusal 
to provide access to the meter.  A landlord, building 
superintendent or managing agent who fails to permit access 
to an area containing one or more meters will be charged 
twenty-five dollars on his account at the premises. 
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